
WARNDON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the PARISH COUNCIL held

Monday 7th January at Lyppard Grange Community Centre

commencing at 7.30pm

PRESENT:
N. Fielden (Chairman), D. Long (V/Chairman), R. Morris, S. Mackay, V. Barrall,

E. Holloway, D. Merriman, M. Bayliss (arr. 8.40pm).

Also present: County Cllr A. Roberts, Ward Cllrs L & S Hodgson, E. Sweetman & 

G. Berkeley (Press), T. Pond (Parish Warden).

APOLOGIES:
M. Bayliss for late arrival.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (& considerations of requests for Councillor Dispensations in line with s33 of the Localism Act 2011):

None.
	ITEM:
	MINUTE RECORDED:
	ACTION BY:

	94.
	Minutes of a meeting held 3rd December 2012: Approved and signed as a true record. Proposed V. Barrall, seconded R. Morris. All agreed.
No matters arising.


	

	95.
	Reports received:
Police: no report made.

County Councillor: report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Further update received re changes to Council Tax Benefit within City Council and confirmation that the Parish Council precept would be protected for 2014/15.

It was noted that the Council Tax base has dropped locally and that we may wish to consider this when setting the 2014/15 precept.

Ward Councillors: report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Noted SWDP had been passed by all 3 District Councils in December.


	

	96.
	Environmental Reports:
D. Merriman reported that Warwick Neale had confirmed that estate management planned work was in hand and would be commencing shortly.

Damage reported to the bus shelter on Woodgreen Drive had been actioned through the Worcs Hub.

A meeting had been held in The Orchard since our December meeting and repair work done to the path, log pile topped up and pruning done. Further pruning to be done during January. Couple of calls received since the newsletters which have been dealt with.
Noted that “Acute Oak Decline” in Warndon Woods means wood won’t be able to be taken and used locally.
T. Pond reported that the VAS had been moved to Dugdale Drive. There had been just under 26000 readings when at the Tesco location and it appears to have been effective to date as numbers are reducing. The Parish Council thought it would be interesting to see and to know by how much people are above the limit.

R. Morris raised concern that routes to the rugby ground are still an issue re the gated exit. Would removable posts be a solution? Noted Cllr L. Hodgson to attend a meeting in the near future to discuss issues. Also around by the allotments the footpath is very muddy and a H&S concern for users. It would be sensible to have improved. Concrete bridging over the culvert also cracked and grass matting very slippery. 


	TP & RM to pursue matters with Warwick Neale.



	97.
	Financial matters:
Financial report circulated with the agenda.

2013/14 precept: it was suggested that a 2.5% increase would be appropriate but having not received an official request yet from Worcester City it was agreed to defer the decision to the February agenda.


	Clerk to place 2013/14 precept on Feb agenda.

	98.
	Planning & Rights of Way:
There had been no planning applications received.

An SWDP update had been contained within the Ward Councillors report.

A discussion was held re the opportunity for further comments and we would get the chance to make these comments within the process. Concern was raised that the local voice may be lost in the process as it is. Is the public hearing in Summer 2013 the best opportunity? It appears so.

SWDP website still thought to be a really good resource and contains lots of relevant information.


	Cllr L. Hodgson to find out the best way of making further comments and report back to the next meeting.

	99.
	Leisure & Community Affairs:

Lionel Roberts’ offer of a bench or similar from the Swinesherd Gospel Hall to the Parish was discussed. A bench was thought to be hard to maintain in the future from previous experience but suggestions of a contribution towards name boards for the Parish boundary or walking route signage may be alternatives?
It was agreed to pursue the idea of name boards which might link to the launch of the PC later in the year.

V. Barrall reported that the Christmas Tree competition had been a success and that the winners had been selected before Christmas and prizes awarded.

R. Morris to attend the s106 money meeting re youth provision on 30th January at Worcester City.

The Chairman confirmed options for the new PC name as explained by CALC. 


	Clerk to find out what permissions would be required to have name boards and bring to a future meeting.

A sub-committee of R. Morris, D. Merriman & S. Mackay would take this matter forward re name, legal options and report back to future agendas.

Clerk to place on forthcoming agendas.



	100.
	Allotments:
An update had been circulated by R. Morris.

The land transfer has not yet taken place but it is anticipated by end of January.

The Parish Council are to be asked to sign a lease later in the month with a peppercorn rent attached. This is a slight surprise but we will need to consider it when received.

R. Morris is currently finding out and writing to those on the waiting list to see if ½ plots would be viable to satisfy demand.

Waiting list management also need to have further work done to ensure fairness of allocation.


	A sub-committee of R. Morris, D. Merriman & E. Holloway will pursue outstanding issues re waiting list management.

	101.
	Parish Council branding & formation of Sub-committee:

This matter had been dealt with under minute 99 and will be taken forward later in the year.


	

	102.
	Reports from outside bodies:

School Governor: no report received.

Lyppard Grange Management Board: no report received.
	

	103.
	Councillors reports & items for future agendas:

Chair - progress re settling outstanding issues re grass cutting is slow. City Council proposal was commented on but have heard nothing since then. 
	Chair & Clerk to pursue outstanding grass cutting issues with David Sutton asap to sign off within this financial year. Also to agree what we are getting for our financial contribution this year and beyond.



	104. 
	Report of the Clerk:
Email request received re cyclists along Woodgreen Drive would be passed to the Police as requested.

Invoice had been sent to Worcs CC for outstanding Lengthsman scheme costs of £418.51.

Accounts agreed for payment:
£523.92
Clerks salary January 2013
£136.35
HMRC payment
£34.14 
BT phone & broadband
£75.00

Newsletter stamps (Clerk)

£8.70

Stationary (Clerks)
£207.99
Dor-2-Dor delivery of newsletters
£867.00
Lonsdale Direct Solutions printing 

£3600.00        Worcester City Council (Warden)

£66.36            Christmas Tree competition costs      

Money received:
£16.28

Gross bank interest


	

	105.
	Urgent Items at the discretion of the Chairman:
Reminder to all to forward newsletter items to the Clerk.

Ideas required asap for a guest speaker for the Annual Parish Meeting on 17th April in order to send out invitation.

Noted suggestion to include the PC rebranding and historical element.


	

	
	There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm
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